Priority question for written answer P-007039/2020
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Rule 138
Łukasz Kohut (S&D)
Subject:	Construction of a storage reservoir in the Wilcze Doły valley
Authorities in the Silesian city of Gliwice are planning to construct a storage reservoir in the Wilcze Doły valley. This will necessitate the cutting down of hundreds of trees and shrubs and the destruction of bird habitats. At least 37 species living there are protected, including quail, which are on the red list of endangered species, and red-backed shrike, which are protected throughout the EU under the Birds Directive. This is confirmed by ornithologists.
To build the reservoir, the city obtained financing from EU funds through the National Fund for Environmental Protection and Water Management. The cost is estimated at around PLN 20 million, over 14 million of which is in the form of EU support.
The project to construct a storage reservoir in the Wilcze Doły valley has not been carried out with proper public consultation. According to information provided by the Vice-President of Gliwice, consultation was limited to the posting of information in two offices and an announcement placed in the local press.
1.	Is the Commission aware of the plan to construct a storage reservoir in the Wilcze Doły valley, of the fact that it may be in violation of the Birds Directive, and that it will be financed from EU funds?
2.	What is the Commission’s assessment of the lack of public consultation on the project in the context of the New Green Deal and the correct application of Directive 2011/92/EU on the assessment of the effects of certain public and private projects on the environment?
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